



General Manager's Office University Hospital Galway Newcastle Road Galway

Tel: (091) 544200

22nd July, 2025

REF: PQ 37219/25

RE: To ask the Minister for Health the actions her Department is undertaking to deliver a Positron Emission Tomography and new CT scanners to Galway University Hospital; and if she will make a statement on the matter. -Louis O'Hara

Dear Deputy O'Hara,

The HSE has been requested to reply to you directly in the context of the request for information referenced above.

In response to your query, we can confirm that it is proposed as part of the Development Control Plan for University Hospital Galway to include three additional CT scanners and 1 PET (positron emission tomography) by 2033. A development control plan is currently being developed for the Merlin Park University Hospital site.

I trust this clarifies the matter.

Yours sincerely,

Chris Kane

General Manager
Galway University Hospitals